Mercy Corps Statement – Global Platform for Disaster Reduction, 2009
Mercy Corps believes that disaster risk reduction plays an essential part in helping to achieve our mission to build secure, productive and just communities. We therefore incorporate disaster risk reduction strategies in our assistance work to help communities become more resilient to hazards, and thus reduce the likelihood that their development may be undermined by one or more disasters.  Mercy Corps country offices are also exploring how climate change might affect the context in which they are working by helping communities to anticipate and modify behavior in advance of acute or cumulative disasters.

Mercy Corps has been working towards the goals of the Hyogo Framework for Action and is committed to sharing lessons learned in disaster risk reduction with the international community.  In time for this Global Platform in 2009, we have documented how our programs in Nepal contribute directly towards the Hyogo Framework for Action (http://www.mercycorps.org/countries/nepal) and invite member states to look at the significant and scalable contributions that community based risk reduction programs can make to disaster risk reduction. Mercy Corps  is an active participant in the InterAction disaster risk reduction working group and the Global Network for Civil Society Organizations for Disaster Reduction. We also fully endorse the ten core recommendations by the Global Network in their study Views from the Frontline (http://www.globalnetwork-dr.org/).
